
 

 

Friday 7th January  

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

It has been a joy this week to welcome back all the children to school, it is so 

important to continue in as normal way as possible. Overall we are managing to 

deliver a full curriculum, lots of clubs and activities and the children are continuing 

with all aspects of school life very well. 

 

However, just this week we have seen a high number of cases throughout school 

and we must continue to be vigilant. Currently staffing levels are good but the way 

the variant is spreading it is only a matter of time before more staff are impacted.  

 

Therefore I urge you to assist us with the following procedures: 

 

 Please Lateral Flow Test your children regularly 

 If there is a positive case in the class and we send a warning letter please 

LFT your children every day for 7 days 

 Please keep your children at home if they display any of the main associated 

symptoms; temperature, cough, runny nose, headache, fatigue, sneezing, 

sore throat 

 Please remember to wear masks when dropping off, collecting or visiting the 

office 

 Only one parent/carer attends site to drop off or collect 

 

Whilst we continue not to have class mass and assemblies for parents, the majority 

of other events and activities are taking place and the list is constantly updated.  

Please see the school website calendar. https://www.st-

hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk/calendar 

 

Thank you for your continued cooperation and support.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

M Mountcastle  
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